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Friday, October 18, 2019 

Dear Guest; 

We are reaching out to our guests to provide an update following the fire event near El Capitan 

Canyon yesterday afternoon. We are grateful to report that both our Ocean Mesa Campground 

and the El Capitan Canyon resort are safe and secure. Our entire staff is on property this morning 

and ready to receive guests, but we are awaiting final clearance from the Fire Department to 

reopen. 

While the sky is blue, the air is clear and the Canyon no longer appears to be in any danger – the 

Office of Emergency Services wants to be absolutely certain that we are safe to repopulate the 

property. The Incident Commander is indicating that they will make another assessment later 

this afternoon and advise us by 6:00 PM as to whether we can reopen later today or tomorrow. 

If you have a reservation for this evening, Friday, October 18, 2019, please contact us so we can 

assist you in either making arrangements to arrive later today, move your arrival date to 

tomorrow or reschedule your visit with us for a future date. 

If your arrival date is tomorrow, Saturday, October 19, 2019, we expect to be open and look 

forward to welcoming you. 

Again, our facilities are completely safe and secure. We expect to be fully open again later this 

evening and we are just awaiting final word from the Fire Department to repopulate our 

properties and welcome guests back to El Capitan Canyon and the Ocean Mesa property. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us. 

With best regards, 

 
El Capitan Canyon Resort and Ocean Mesa Campground 
info@elcapitancanyon.com 

(866) 352-2729 
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